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To:       Cheryl Jordan 

             Superintendent 

 

From:  Amy Sanidad 

             Coordinator, Student Services 

 

Re:       Board Approval of Center for Hearing Health 

 

Date:   June 13, 2017 

 

The State mandates that we perform hearing conservation/testing services for Kindergarten or 1st, 2nd 5th, 8th, and 

10th grades and all SDC students. 

 

Below is the information for the Center for Hearing Health contract for the 2017-2018 school year which includes 

projected enrollment and an estimate of the cost from the 2016-2017 school year. 

 

Attached is the contract for Board approval and signature. 

 

Data was collected from the weekly enrollment report of May 16, 2017. 

  

Enrollment Report Estimates for 2017/18 (5/16/17) 

 

 Estimated number of students 

Regular Education  

● K or 1st grade   727 

● 2nd grade 725 

● 5th grade 726 

● 8th grade 731 

● 10th grade 814 

Special Education  

● SDC Students 252 

Total 3,975 Students 

 

K/1st, 2nd, 5th, 8th, 10th, and SDC students 

(3,975 students + 250 retest x $3 per student) = $ 12,675 


